COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, December 14, 2013
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), Elise Fitzsimmons, Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: William F. Maier, Nancy J. Fishell, Lucy A. Ferriss and Dennis B. Guerri 
Public Present: None.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:02 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispensed with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that Heather Hunt will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from October 12th 2013 - Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the October meeting minutes via email with Mr. Robert Ronzio as long as only minor grammatical changes are to be made. Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; Unanimous Approval. 

Approval of Meeting Minutes from November 7th, 2013 - Mr. Stan Taylor made a motion to approve the November meeting minutes via email with Mr. Robert Ronzio as long as only minor changes are to be made, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; Unanimous Approval. 

3. Dam Management -
a. Big and Little Robin Dam Projects - Progress Status Report - Mr. Lerner stated that excluding some minor tasks, the project has been completed. Mr. Ronzio stated there is approximately $5,000.00 left in the account at this point, however upon total completion there will be $1,100.00 remaining. Mr. Lerner stated that as it gets closer to springtime, he would like to focus on bringing up the water level of Little Robin; Mr. Lerner briefly explained what this process entails and the rationale for doing so. Mr. Ronzio noted that according to Root Engineering, the water level is about 4 inches low. Mr. Ronzio reported that the district’s solution is to put 4-6 inches flashboards across the spillway to correct the problem. Ms. Fitzsimmons stated that she has had discussion about the lake’s water level with a number of residents who use Little Robin regularly. She stated that this solution would satisfy their concerns.

b. Low Level Outlet Flow Control Storage & EAP - Mr. Ronzio presented Mr. Lerner with a key and tools for the low-level control outlet in Little Robin dam. He noted that the original key tools supplied by RC&D Inc. were defective and the contractor replaced them at no charge.  
Mr. Lerner stated that Nancy Fishell is away for the winter but working on the Emergency Action Plan (EAP). He noted that he planned to speak with her on the phone to get updates.

c. Alan A Dale Drive - Culvert Damage/SFRMD Bill - Mr. Ronzio noted that he has been given a bill for the repair, but did not receive the itemization that the district previously requested. Mr. Ronzio further noted the bill is not listed for payment on the warrant and should not be paid until the requested documentation is presented. He noted that this is standard practice and has been requirement for RC&D Inc. the prime dam contractor.

d. Ecosystem Flow Routing Structure Design Modification - Mr. Ronzio reported that Mr. Maier has taken charge of this project and will have the modification installed in the spring.
e. Big and Little Robin Dam Access Control - Gating, Signage & Safety- Mr. Lerner briefly reported, stating that the district will need to get some additional spillway gating, signage and safety taken issues taken care of in the early spring.  Mr. Lerner asked committee members to please email their thoughts and ideas on any of these topics to Mr. Ronzio for a discussion at a later time. 

f. Lancelot Dam Project - Inspection/Preliminary Survey Work/Easements- Mr. Ronzio reported that the district’s attorney has come to an agreement with one individual on the Lancelot dam and they will be purchasing the proposed parcel at the cost of $1,500.00. Mr. Ronzio further noted that the unimproved lots in Sherwood Forest have seen a significant drop in their assessed values as a result of the mandatory revaluation by the town’s assessors’ office. Mr. Ronzio briefly reported on the progress of the remaining two Lancelot dam lots that the district is working on acquiring, and noted that Attorney Goodman has had conversation with Mr. Ed Gibson, Town Administrator. Committee members briefly discuss the progress that has been made at this point.  

g. Lancelot Outlet – Spillway Height- Mr. Ronzio stated that all but the top flashboard is back in place. He explained that until the Lancelot water level comes back up, the flexible pond leveler installed by Beaver Solutions wouldn’t work properly. He further noted that the device, would more than likely be non-functional until springtime, but the good news is that the beavers appear to be gone. 

h. Dam and Beach Maintenance Contracts - Summer 2014- Mr. Ronzio noted that the committee needs to specify the exact requirements of what is needed for all locations. He noted that this bid package should be distributed at a pre-bid meeting in early spring well prior to Memorial Day.  Committee members agreed.

i. Material Storage Area Easement and Lease Arrangements - Mr. Ronzio explains that a rather large dirt mound remains on the site. Mr. Lerner noted that he was dissatisfied with the way this was left and raised the issue with the contractor. Mr. Lerner then briefed the committee on the proposed lease of the land by the Sherwood Forest Neighbors Association (SFNA) to the Road District for use during the winter months. He stated that the Road District advised SFNA that they did not like the wording of the contract because they were going to be held responsible for any damage incurred. Mr. Lerner confirmed that the Road District unanimously rejected the lease agreement and that they will not be using that land. He also noted that the SFLD’s recorded permanent easement give the SFLD the right of first refusal in any lease arrangement and that this provision apparently was overlooked by the SFNA. He stated that he would make the SFNA aware of this so it doesn’t happen in the future.

j. Big Robin Boundary Easement - Mr. Ronzio stated that currently the easement is on hold until the attorneys can finalize the plan. Mr. Lerner added that Hill Engineering has already surveyed the land. Mr. Lerner further noted that he has to recuse himself from this part of the meeting discussion, because he is an interested party IAW the state’s conflict of interest statute. Mr. Ronzio briefed the committee on the details of the proposed boundary resolution.

k. USDA Loan Status Report - Mr. Ronzio explained that the USDA has introduced additional requirements and forms. He further noted that rather than holding a special meeting, that would cause the district to expend extra funds, the committee should present the changes in the form of an article on the Annual Meeting warrant. Mr. Ronzio briefly discussed how this may cause minor changes with their loan with UniBank, but could actually benefit the district financially. Lastly, Mr. Ronzio noted that as the result of the loan amount the district would be required to have an audit. 

4.Lake Management
a. Aquatic Controls Tech-FY 2014 Plans - Mr. Lerner presented Aquatic Control Technology’s lake survey results that Mr. Maier forwarded for the committee to review.  Committee members agreed to summarize the report and post it on the website.

b. Invasive Weed Control - Mechanical Harvesting - Mr. Ronzio reported that he has been in communicating with Mr. Maier on this topic. He further advised that Mr. Maier has been in touch with the Conservation Commission and will have Aquatic Control Technology present the harvester use as a less invasive control measure when they make their next presentation before the commission.

5. Beach and Boat Management -

a. Beach Sand Replenishment 2014 Swim Season - Mr. Lerner stated that Mr. Rosenthal would be back in January. Mr. Ronzio explained that the district might need to consider replacing or removing the loose stone that was placed on the boat ramp by RC&D Inc. come spring. Committee members agree to revisit this as soon as the snow clears.

b. Beach/Dam Signage – Mr. Ronzio noted that signage was not addressed in the dam restoration contract and this could be a safety issue. Committee members discuss and decided to have Mr. Rosenthal review the issue when he returns. 
6. Property Acquisitions/ Donations - Status Report -

a. Donations - Mr. Ronzio noted that the town is no longer accepting land donations.
b. Opt-out Request – Mr. Ronzio reported that the district received an Opt-Out request from Mr. Gerald Grondin, 43 Minsrels Way (Map/Lot 022/216.0-0016-0000.D). Committee members briefly discuss. 
7. Website - Mr. Lerner stated that Lucy still needs pictures.

8.Post Annual Meeting Requirements-Open Meeting Law/Conflict of Interest/State Ethics- Mr. Lerner reported that one committee member need to get the completion certificate to the district’s clerk.

9. Any other business to come before the Committee-

a. SFLD Office Facility - Mr. Lerner advised the committee that there is a property available on Maid Marion Lane that could be acquired and converted into a district office. Mr. Ronzio explained that the property has recently been taken off the market for the winter months, but he is in touch with a local real estate broker and will continue to update the committee on the status of the property. Committee members agree it is in their best interest to purchase a property with an existing building as opposed to building on vacant lot.
b. Mr. Lerner noted that the proposed appreciation dinner with Attorney Goodman has been rescheduled for January 11th at 7:00 PM. It will be held at Mazzeo's Restaurant. Mr. Lerner explained that he would need a head count of those who plan to attend for reservation purposes.
c. Mr. Lerner advises committee members that Mr. Bill Wheeler, a Lancelot Dam spillway abutter, has contacted him about his boundary with the district. Mr. Lerner stated that Mr. Wheeler had planned to attend this meeting to make his presentation, but due to inclement weather, he will be attending in January. Committee members briefly discuss.
d. Committee members discussed the final payment due to RC&D Inc. noting that the bill submitted by the Road District for $2,475.00 for the damaged culvert repair has not yet been resolved. Mr. Lerner suggested that the warrant be reduced in this amount in order to make sure the bill is paid timely.

10. Public Input - None

11. Review Correspondence - Committee members read and reviewed all correspondence.

Warrant #5 FY2014 Dam Management - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the warrant to include all bills to be paid. Committee members discussed modifying the warrant by reducing the amount the money owed RC&D Inc. to cover payment to the Road District for damage done to a culvert on Alan A Dale Drive during construction. Mr. Lerner adjusted the bill accordingly and all committee members sign off on the modification. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the reduction of the warrant amount by $2,475.00, as previously discussed, Mr. Eldred seconded; Unanimous Approval.

Warrant #5 FY2014 Operation Budget - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the warrant to include all bills to be paid. Mr. Lerner noted that he received two bills from Root Engineering in the amount of $1,058.22 and $1,058.23 to be paid on the current warrant. Committee members discussed modifying the warrant to include payment to Root Engineering, which was received via email prior to the meeting. Mr. Eldred makes a motion to increase the warrant by $2,116.45 to reflect the payment previously discussed and to include those to be paid to Root Engineering, Mr. Taylor seconded, Unanimous Approval. Committee members sign and initial the amended warrant as approved. 

Adjournment -  

Mr. Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded. Meeting is adjourned at 11:27 AM.

Schedule - Next meeting Saturday, January 11, 2014.

Respectfully submitted,

SIGNED: _________________________________
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Sherwood Forest Lake District 
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